
 
 
Minutes of a Meeting of the Board of Governors of Simon Fraser University held at 1:00 p.m. on 

Thursday, May 19, 2022 in Strategy Room 420, The Morris J. Wosk Centre for Dialogue, 580 West 

Hastings Street, SFU Vancouver. 

_____________________________________________________________________________________ 

 
Board members present: 

A. Hall, Board Chair 

T. Vrooman, Chancellor 
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M. Pochurko briefly commented on the various sections of the Report, and drew the Boardôs 

attention to several significant changes in both the Consolidated Statement of Financial Position 

(page 29) and the Consolidated Statement of Operations (page 30).  He reminded the Board that 

public sector accounting requires surpluses to flow through the income statement to derive 

funding for capital spending, and this method can be misleading. The requirement also illustrates 

the significant difference in financial reporting between the public and private sectors. 

 

The question was called and the motion carried. 

 

B. Annualized Full-Time Equivalent (FTE) Enrollment Report for the Year Ending March 31, 2022 

M. McDonald informed the Board that the audited Annualized Full-Time Equivalent Enrollment 

Report for the Year Ending March 31, 2022 is a narrowly defined provincial requirement. The 

report was audited by the Universityôs external auditor, reviewed by the Committee with Wade 

Parkhouse, Vice-Provost and Associate Vice-President, Academic, and Liny Chan, Associate 

Director, Institutional Research and Planning, and provided to the Board for information.   

 

M. McDonald reported that the Committee discussed the definition of an FTE student and had 

also noted that as an audit requirement with narrowly defined parameters, the Report does not 

reflect the mix of domestic and international enrollments at SFU. This gave rise to a brief 

discussion at the Board table concerning the importance of international students to the institution 

from the perspectives of the Universityôs core values and revenue, and the various associated 

risks such as recruitment and providing the resources to appropriately support them. It was noted 

that in contrast to the narrowly focussed audited FTE Report, institutional enrollment is forecast 

and managed in the comprehensive Enrollment Plan reviewed and approved by Senate and the 

University Relations Committee annually in March.  

 

A. Hall observed that the Board has begun to review its governance processes, including the 

agenda structure and terms of reference of standing committees. In addition to the review of 

various annual or semi-annual reports that regularly flow through committees, there may also be 

opportunities to more strategically discuss issues relating to them as needed throughout the year. 

The comment was also made that governors who are not members of a particular standing 

committee are permitted to attend and participate in discussions in the open and closed sessions 

of those meetings, though they may not vote.   

 

In response to a question about how the University compares to other institutions with respect to 

SFU exceeding the Ministryôs funded enrollment targets, particularly on the graduate side, it was  

noted that the increase was primarily related to enrollment in Sustainable Energy Engineering. 

More broadly, while the research universities have a profile that is similar to SFUôs, it is not 

uniform across the entire Post-Secondary sector. 
 

6. Reports: 

A. President 

 

(i) Briefly, President Johnson:  

¶ Thanked Board members who attended the Presidentôs Annual Surrey Gala dinner and 

President Johnsonôs speaking event at the Greater Vancouver Board of Trade.  



 
 

SFU Board of Governors Open Session Minutes May 2022  5  

 

 




